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TERM 3 WEEK 10 2019 
 
 

SEP 
 

24 Muru Mittigar—Selected Students 
24    School Disco—K-2 @ 4.30-5.30pm $4 Pay at Door 
                                   3-6 @ 5.30-7.00pm $5 Pay at Door 
26     5/6L Assembly 
26    Calmsley Hill City Farm-Kindy Students 
27    Footy Colours Day-Gold Coin Donation 
27 Term 3 Ends 
 
OCT 
14 Term 4 Begin 
17     KA—Assembly 
24  5/6K & K-6 Yellow Assembly 
28     Kickstart to Kindergarten 1st Session @ 9.30-10.45am 
28     P&C—AGM Meeting @ 6pm 
31     KJ Assembly 
28 Oct—8 Nov  Swim School 
 
Money/Notes Due 
 

St 2 & 3 Camp – Final Payment is OVERDUE 
Swim School  - Due no later 25/09/19. If not paid by due date & office has not 
been contacted, place will be offered to next on reserve list. 
Book Pack—$20  
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PENRITH PUBLIC SCHOOL’S CORE VALUES 

Learning   Environment   Cooperation    Respect 

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Term three is almost over and students and staff are looking forward to recharging their batteries before a busy term 
four. 

Kickstart to Kindy – Mrs Fogg has collaborated with Connect Family Services to deliver another exciting and jam-
packed kindergarten transition program this year.  We encourage all families and incoming Kindy students to attend all 
of these sessions.  Connect will be running additional orientation sessions throughout term four.  If you plan on enrol-
ling your child, or know of someone who will be enrolling a child in kindergarten 2020, please contact the school office 
ASAP on 47212158. 

P&C Meeting – Thanks to all who attended last week’s P&C meeting.  The Annual General Meeting will take place on 
Monday 28 October, followed by our October P&C meeting.  All welcome. 

Collaborative Planning Days – Teachers have been released from their classes for half a day during Week 10 to evalu-
ate teaching programs, design units of work and to develop authentic learning experiences for all children across the 
school.  

School Disco – Our school disco will be held this evening.  Students have worked hard all term to be given the privilege 
of attending the disco.  Please ensure you are on time to collect your children after their disco.  Thanks to Mr E and his 
team for coordinating the discos! 

School Holidays – Friday 27 September is the last day of term three.  Students and staff return to school on Monday 14 
October. 

Swim School —If your child received a note for participation in Swim Scheme, full payment is due tomorrow, 25/9/19. 
If full payment is not received by the due date and you have not contacted the office, your child's position in the pro-
gram will be offered to the next on the reserve list. 
 

Camp Year 3-6—The due date for the final camp payment was 20/8/19. 
Statements are being sent home with students where payment has not been received in full. 
If you still have money owing on the camp, please make full payment ASAP. 
Please contact the office if you require more time to finalise payment of the outstanding balance. 
 

Staff Development Days – As you are aware, school staff are required to participate in professional learning sessions 
throughout the year.  The first day of the school term in terms 1, 2 and 3 is also set aside for staff development days, as 
well as the final two days of term 4.  This year, staff at Penrith PS will be completing additional professional learning 
after school hours, which will replace the staff development day on Friday 20 December.   

The last day of school for STUDENTS AND STAFF for 2019 will be Wednesday 18 December.  The school will be closed 
for the summer  holidays after that time. 

Warm regards 

Chantal Beltran 
Principal 
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Important Message from the Principal 

To all parents & carers 

It is vital that students are not on the school grounds before 8.45am 
as there is no supervision before then. The playground opens at 
8.45am at which time a teacher supervises the students until bell 
time.  
 
Each morning, teachers arrive to prepare for the day and attend 
meetings. We will be monitoring students who arrive to school prior 
to 8.45am and contacting their families.  
 
In the same regard, it is important that students are picked up at 

3.15pm as teachers attend professional development meetings and/

or attend to their own families and appointments after school.        

Occasionally running late is absolutely understandable.  

Canteen News 

Lunch and recess orders are to be placed at the canteen  

from 8.45am until 9.15am. No late orders can be accepted. 

Canteen Manager 
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Message from the Office 

 Paying online via the school website is the preferred payment method for 
all school payments.  It is secure and provides you with a receipt via 
email. Payment made before 6pm will be received by the school the following day. 

Please take into consideration  when paying by a due date. 

 If you pay by  cash correct money only as no change will be given. A receipt will be 
issued by the class teacher once the banking is processed by the office scheduled 
time. If you require a receipt instantly use the payment online method. 

LOST PROPERTY 
Lost property is overflowing with school clothing, jackets, lunch containers & 

drink bottles.  

We invite all parents & students to visit lost property before the end of this 

term and reclaim their property.   

Lost property is located next to the Library entrance. 

Please ensure your child’s property is clearly marked with their name so it 

can be easily returned.  

At the end of the term any unnamed school clothing will be donated to the 

schools second hand uniform shop 

Any non school clothing not collected by the end of term will be donated to 

the Stewart House clothing drive. 
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       SPORTS INFORMATION AND OTHER NEWS  

Recently students from Penrith School competed at the Zone Athletics Carnival. I would like 
to congratulate them on their sportsmanship and enthusiasm over the two days that events 
were held. Some students won through to the Regional Carnival. Congratulations to Bayli 
Stone, Anfield Phongphan, Abel Howell and Emmanuel Eze who all achieved results that led 
to representation as part of the whole Penrith area.  

Thank you to the students who completed and handed in their Premier's Sporting Challenge 
cards. Certificates will be presented to all students who were at our school for the 10 weeks 
we took part in this challenge.  

Our last carnival to be held early in term four will be the Ball Games Carnival . Good luck to all 
house groups and the Sports House leaders in organising their teams. Any House can still be 
the champion House for the year.  

Other sports events in term four include the Girls soccer regional finals, all the special awards 
at the end of Year Assembly and, most importantly, our Learn to Swim classes.   

                                                           OTHER NEWS  

PERFORMANCE SHOWCASE-Term four will also give students the opportunity to participate 
in our annual school performance showcase through auditions and possibly a performance in 
our end of year concert, which never fails to disappoint. More news on this early next term.  

PEER SUPPORT- Our Peer support program concludes this week and has been a valuable 
learning experience for all students who have learned about a variety of social skills and pro-
vided Stage 3 students with an important leadership opportunity. Well done to everyone for 
their participation on this program.   

John Emmingham 

Sport Coordinator  
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Bargain Buyers Bus Trip  

26 October 2019 
Come along, bring a friend and have a fabulous day! 

Cost: $60 per person. Please pay a $20 deposit ASAP and the re-
mainder must be paid 3 weeks prior to the trip. Pick up: Penrith 
Public School @7.00am Sharp and drop off 6.00pm 
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Venue-School Hall 
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